

DBI, Inc. Quality Inspection and Consulting Services

Reliable...Responsive...Resourceful...Proactive

December 9, 2011

US NRC Region IV

Attention: Don Stearns

Dear Mr. Stearns,

This letter is in response to your e-mail dated December 8, 2011 with concerns dealing with the internal investigation that was conducted to determine the root cause of the violations that occurred from the field inspection performed by the NRC on July 1, 2011.

Interviews were conducted on the Radiographic personnel that were involved in the inspection violations to determine the root cause. During these interviews both stated that they were in a hurry to finish the job and did not follow all of the proper radiation safety procedures even though they had been trained and tested on those radiation safety procedures.

The Radiographic personnel went through radiation safety re-training and testing concerning the rules and regulations, DBI, Inc.'s Operating and Emergency Procedures and equipment operation which was completed on July 14th and 15th, 2011.

As stated in the letter dated July 7th, 2011 extra unannounced field audits were performed and will still continue beyond the requirements of the U.S. NRC regulations.

If there are any other questions or information needed please let me know at 402-467-1818 or pfrye@dbindt.com.

Sincerely.

Pennie Frye

Corporate Radiation Safety Officer

DBI, Inc. 5330 N. 57th Street Lincoln, NE 68507

Penn Tuge